
Elemukulek Chapter Serving the River Bend District 

Upcoming Events: 

First Thursday of Every Month 

  

September 23-25 

October 21-23 

December 3 

January 6-8 

Chapter Meeting-Mandarin 

United Methodist Church 

Fall Fellowship 

Special Needs Camporee 

Service Day 

Winter Fellowship 

August 2016 

Chapter Bowling      By: Richard Sollee 

Chapter Chief: Bradley Hight 

Vice-Chief of Program: Nicholas Chitty 

Vice-Chief of Membership: Ford Setzer 

Secretary: Richard Sollee 

Historian: Christian Floyd  

What a day of fun!!! Hours of strikes, spares, and opens (with mostly opens) 
were seen down at Mandarin Bowl America. There were plenty of shocking 
come from behind victories as well as the complete obliteration of opponents. 
Even some adults took part in the fun, and it seems that bowling comes 
with age because some had scores in the high 100õs and low 200õs (a perfect 
game is 300). Who can forget the food!!! We were fed 
amazing pizza and drinks to satisfy our ravenous hun-
ger. It will be a day to go down in history where broth-
erhood was strengthened and bowling skills tested. 

www.elemukulek.org 
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Officer Reports 
Chapter Chief: Bradley Hight Secretary: Richard Sollee 
Hello Elemukulek, it has been an absolutely 
fantastic summer and I hope you all have had a 
relaxing break from school. However now that 
it is drawing to an end we are getting back in 
the mind set of fellowships and working on 
getting sonic again, so we need to start think-
ing about theme ideas and skits to ensure that 
sonic is ours this fellowship. Also make sure 
that all of your fellow brothers wishing your 
troop are attending fellowships and converting 
to brotherhood.  

Remember that the place to go for all things El-
emukulek is the website. Soon it will be 
equipped with a form for submitting plans for 
OA elections. It has all sorts of great things 
like officer contact info, events, and photos As 
always, if you have any ideas for future con-
tent on the website or publications then email 
me at solleer@hotmail.com. Make sure to check 
the website 
for updates. 

Troop Elections     By: Richard Sollee 
Calling all OA Reps. If your troop has not had its OA elections this year. Con-
tact Ford Setzer. His contact info can be found at elemukulek.org/officers. If 
you are not an OA rep and you know your troop has yet to have an election then 
either contact Ford yourself or talk to your OA rep. This needs to be done in the 
next couple of weeks with fall fellowship ap-
proaching next month. So if your troop has not 
had an OA election this year then contact Ford 
to organize one. 

Fun Facts 
The OA has over 171,000 members in lodges affiliated with local BSA councils. 

In 1948 the OA, recognized as the BSA's national brotherhood of honor campers, be-

came an official part of the national camping program of the Boy Scouts of America. 


